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Summary report   
 
The 18th meeting of the Customs Information System (‘CIS’) Supervision Coordination Group ('SCG') 
took place remotely, due to the Covid19 emergency. 
 
The Group, which comprises national Data Protection Authorities ('DPAs') and the European Data 
Protection Supervisor ('EDPS'), each acting within the scope of their own competences, is tasked with 
ensuring coordinated data protection supervision of the CIS.  
  
The Group continued to work on the update of the CIS Guide of access following the entry into 
application of the General Data Protection Regulation (EU) 2016/679 and the expiry of the deadline 
to transpose the Data Protection Police Directive (EU) 2016/680. Persons, whose personal data are 
collected, held or otherwise processed in the CIS, are entitled to rights of access subject to strict 
limitations, correction of inaccurate data and deletion of unlawfully stored data. This Guide aims to 
help data subjects identify the competent authority and the modalities to exercise these rights in 
relation to the CIS.  
 
Furthermore, the Group agreed to start specific work exploring the training of staff of those 
authorities accessing the CIS data receive specific training on data protection, with the aim of having 
a final report to be published on the CIS’ website. Lastly, the Group has adopted its Work Programme 
for the year 2020 to 2022.  
 
The members of the Group updated their colleagues with information about their national inspections 
or other relevant developments at national level.  
 
The next meeting of the CIS SCG will be held in Autumn 2020. 


